MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, June 11, 1996.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Janet Riggs. All call of the roll indicated all Councilmembers and the Clerk-Treasurer present.

Minutes of the May meeting was read by the Clerk-Treasurer. Gerry Burkhart motioned for approval, seconded by Ray Gibson. A call of the roll indicated all Aye, no Nays. President Riggs then declared motion carried.

The Clerk Treasurer's report indicated bank balances to be correct. Council, by unanimous vote approved the use of Vehicle Inspection Funds for Marshal supplies.

Craig Herron, Herron Excavating Company, presented Council with site plans for an excavating business to be located at the intersection of Buttontown Rd. & U.S. 150. Mr. Herron explained that the business will be located adjacent to present business properties and not along the residential section of Buttontown Road. In the absence of zoning regulations/ordinances President Riggs stated the Council would not take an exception to the business use proposed, only that any building(s) erected conform to the existing ordinances regarding set-back and property line rules.

David Moore, Marshall requested the Council to approve the use of a rental car in order for him to attend the last week of Training. President Riggs asked for a motion to approve his request. Gerry Burkhart motioned for approval, seconded by Ted Miller. On call of the roll all Councilmembers voted in the affirmative. President Riggs declared motion carried.

Ralph Dodge complained of business signs being placed on sidewalks on U.S. 150. Council advised him that in the absence of any ordinances to the contrary the Council cannot legally act; but that the Council would contact business owners on the placement of such signs to see if they will move them closer to their buildings to allow people to walk without getting onto the highway.

The matter of a A.T.& T. Calling Card (Credit Card) was tabled until the next regular meeting. Jeff Fifer, Attorney presented the Council with a legal interpretation of the SBA Credit Card uses.

The Council approved claims for the town/utility.

No further business coming before the Council President Riggs asked for motion to adjourn. All Councilmembers voted age to adjourn. Motion carried.

Anet Riggs, Council President

ATTEST:

Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer